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Dear Mr Hawker

_ ional: Farmers’:
‘Federation (NEF) to speak to our submission on local government and cost S‘hlftmg

At our appearance before the Committee, we undertook to provide some additional
information.

Firstly, the Committee asked about examples of double charging for local government
services, other than the double charging for roads. Double charging can occur for other
services where the council imposes user charges (such as a garbage collection fee) without a
commensurate reduction in rates.

Another broader concern, outlined in our submission, is that local governments are being
forced into providing social services that were previously provided by other levels of

. government, and have to increase rates commensurately. This involves double charging,
because these services are (and should be) paid for through Federal or State taxes. The NFF
argues that social services should be paid for through existing Federal or State taxes,
particularly income tax, rather than local rates and charges. It is appropriate that social
services, which are designed to promote equity, should be funded by an equitable tax. As
here in our submissi ment rates can be much less equitable than
rticularly. mcém e o |

pay.

The Committee also asked about differences in spending between regional and metropolitan
councils in Victoria. We noted in our submission that the Victorian Farmers’ Federation has
calculated that rural and regional councils spend much more ($867 per resident) than urban
councils ($624 per resident). The Committee asked whether this reflected higher grants for
non-urban counciis. Our examination of the data only partly supports this contention. Grants
to non-urban councils are $137 per resident, which is indeed higher than the city grants of
$41 per resident. However, the higher grants are not large enough to fully offset the
difference m spending. Operating costs minus grants for rural and regional councils are $730
per resident, which is still much higher than the same figure for urban councils of $584. The
discrepancy is even larger for small rural shires, where operating costs minus grants is $916
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per head. These differences must be covered by higher rates and charges or greater
borrowings.

“This information is summarised in the table below. We can provide the full data behind this
. table if the Committee wishes. i

~ Average mtes, costs and grants for Vlctonan councils 2000-—91

R RS a . “Average per remdent ($) - _
-1 Type of council Rates Operatmg Operating - | Grants Op_er‘atmg COS{s
S costs . .- fresult: .| | minus grants .-
- | Inner city 354 0 8 100 31y e 707
Outer city 271 TA95 [ 120 . 51 A4
Total city ' 584 :
YTy BE—
o Small mral ' 405 | 3129 . oSS 207 916
~ [Total non-city 374 - 867 | -34 | 137 730
Total Victoria 332 - 691 35 67 - 624

“Source: Victorian Department of Infrastructure, Local Government in Victoria 2001, attachmetit; and Victoria
- Grants Comm1<;310n. Annual Report 2000-01 .

We trust that this information addre'sses the Committee’s information requests. Thank you
 once again for permitting the NFF to put its views to the Committee.. :

" Yours sincerely,

o Mlchael Pot‘{er
Pohcy Manager Economics




